
God wants us to use wisdom to 
make right choices, and the Holy 
Spirit will lead us into wisdom if 
we simply ask Him to do so. 

Have you ever had to make a deci-
sion and did not know which one 
to choose? Your heart is telling 
you one thing but your mind is 
telling you something else. Have 
you ever purchased something on 
a whim when you knew you could 
not afford it, let alone the fact that 
you did not really need it? Chanc-
es are this is wisdom crying out to 
you to make a wise choice. Most 
of the time, wisdom cries out in 
everyday situations like, I should 
be eating better, or I need to be 
more kind to people. This is prac-
tical wisdom. When you have such 
feelings, it is often times the Holy 
Spirit trying to talk to your heart 
and trying to get you to make a 

decision that is best for you in the 
long term. It may even be a decision 
that you do not like or want or one 
that even makes sense at the moment.  

 What decision are you wres-

tling with right now? You will know 
the right answer if you are patient and 
quiet. The Holy Spirit will lead you 
in all wisdom and your choices will 

be God pleasing choices.  

Pastor Daene 
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Feb 1—1 Samuel 25-27; Feb 2—Psalm 
17, 35, 54, 63; Feb 3—1 Samuel 28-31, 
Psalm 18; Feb 4—Psalm 121, 123-125, 
128-130; Feb 5– 2Samuel 1-4; Feb 6—
Psalm 6, 8-10, 14, 16, 19, 21; Feb 7– 1 
Chronicles 1-2; Feb 8—Psalm 43-45, 49, 
84-85, 87; Feb 9—1 Chronicles 3-5; Feb 
10—Psalm 73, 77-78; Feb 11—1 Chroni-
cles 6; Feb 12—Psalm 81, 88, 92-93; Feb 
13—1 Chronicles 7-10; Feb 14—Psalm 
102-104; Feb 15—2 Samuel 5:1-10, 1 
Chronicles 11-12; Feb 16—Psalm 133; 
Feb 17—Psalm 106-107; Feb 18—1 
Chronicles 13-16, 2 Samuel 5:11-6:23;  

Feb 19—Psalm 1-2, 15, 22-24, 47, 68; 
Feb 20—0000000000psalm 132, 105, 
101, 100; 96, 89; Feb 21—2 Samuel 7, 1 
Chronicles 17; Feb 22—Psalm 39, 36, 33, 
29, 25; Feb 23—2 Samuel 8-9, 1 Chroni-
cles 18; Feb 24—Psalm 75, 60, 53, 50; 
Feb 25—2 Samuel 10, 1 Chronicles 19, 
Psalm 20; Feb 26—Psalm 65-67, 59-70; 
Feb 27—1 Chronicles 20, 2 Samuel 11-
12; Feb 28—Psalm 32, 51, 86, 122. 

 

Hello Ladies, 

We had a Ladies Tea on December 4th. 
Those that attended had good fellowship 
and some delicious food. 

In January, we did not have a meeting. 
Our next meeting is February 14, 2022 at 
11:00 a.m. in the Conference Room. 
Hoping to see you there. 

LWGS 

Good Shepherd Church Council met on 
January 16, 2022 after our worship service.  
Those present were: Chris Johnson, Rose 
Krimmel, Larry Hill, Michelle Walker, 
Gerda Martin, Johannah Pollert, Kent 
Krimmel, Don Haddock, Derek Runge, 
Heidi Baca and Guests Susan Daene & 
Shelley Hill. 

Chris Johnson, President, called the meet-
ing to order, welcomed Kent Krimmel to 
the Council as Member-at-Large and asked 
Pastor Daene to say a prayer. 

Minutes from our last meeting were not 
printed. They will be emailed or presented 
at our February meeting. 

Rose Krimmel, Financial Secretary report-
ed that the offerings for December was 
$14,625.90 and total income was 
$14,972.40. 

Larry Hill, Treasurer reported expenses for 
December were $15,321.47. 

Pastor Daene, no report, stated some Con-
firmation classes are on Wednesday even-

ing. 

Derek Runge, Deacon, sitting in for Kevin 
had no report. 

Don Haddock, Trustee Chairman, reported 
routine cleaning is being done  by volun-
teers. Anyone willing to help let Don know. 
Church/Grounds will be scheduled for a 
clean up day in March/April hopefully. We 
could not have one last year because of 
Covid.  

Heidi Baca, Christian Education Chair re-
ported that the children rehearsed for the 
Christmas Program that was presented on 
December 19. Linda Haddock leads the 
Children’s Church on non-Communion Sun-
days. Sunday School will study the New 
Testament during the Winter/Spring Semes-
ter. 

Stewardship, vacant, Randy Powers, Mem-
ber-at-Large put together a letter with Chris, 
Kevin & Larry that was sent out in Decem-
ber to all members. 

Michelle Walker, Mission Chair, reported 

his time; Sylvia Kessler, healing, strength & 
comfort; Julie Ploss, cancer; Eleanor Coner, 
strength, healing and comfort; Joyce Thomp-
son, strength & comfort; Susan Fouts, health 
issues; Robert Schafstall, major health is-
sues; Steve Clodfelter & family, Parkinson’s; 
Bill Cummings, strength & comfort; Debbie 
Houck, form of Lou Gehrig disease. 

**** Please check on the status of the person 
you requested to be on the Prayer List and let 
the office (Rose) know if there are any 
changes. We want to keep the list as correct 
as possible. Thank you. 

Sympathy and Pray-
ers: To Debe Had-
dock’s family and 
friends and to Don & 
Linda Haddock (Don’s 
sister-in-law) who 
passed away on January 
26, 2022. 

In your prayers: Harry Cook, healing and 
comfort; Gary Hewitt, Covid pneumonia; 
Friend of Abby Powers to be blessed with 
a child; Sindy Johnson, surgery; Jennifer 
Burton, prayers that God will take her in 
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Care & Concern ~~ 

  NEWS  OF T HE  F LOCK 

and shampoo for the InterChurch Food 
Pantry in January. The Christmas Angels 
Drive was very successful in December. 
Donated were toys, clothes and food gift 
cards for two families. For 2022, we 
would like to consider sponsoring families 
close with church members or a family 
that a church member knows that needs an 
extra boost. 

Gerda Martin, Chair of the Fellowship 
Committee reported we did not have any 
expenses in December. All the food for the 
two Funeral Dinners was donated. 

Shelley Hill has volunteered to step up and 
be the Stewardship Chair.  Motion was 
made and voted upon. Approved. 

Planning Committee needs some volun-
teers from the Congregation to join. Also, 
Constitution & By-Laws Committee needs 
some member volunteers. If you would 
like to volunteer for either of these com-
mittees, please let Chris Johnson know. 

Next meeting, February 13, after worship. 
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS   

2/1 Virginia Pollert, Brayden Hicks 

2/2 Hunter Poe, Cora Cole 

2/3 Kayla Fechtman, Linda Cynova 

2/5 Jonathan Stahl, Brian Powers,  

Philip Beasley 

2/8 Elliana Cole 

2/15 Karen Muth, Kim Roth 

2/16 Doug Hacker, Carla Cole 

2/17 Jim Jones 

2/18 Lori Black, Christian Curry,  

T.J. Vculek   

2/19 Sharon Peters, Clint Morris 

2/20 Elaine Powers 

2/22 Sharon Nolting, Emily Haugh  

2/23 Jeff Hawkins 

2/24 Amber Kephart 

2/25 Andrew Jones 

2/28 Janet Riddle, Reese Cole 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
FEBRUARY  ANNIVERSARIES   

 

2/2 Brian & Michelle Walker 

2/4 Jeff & Kathy Hawkins 

2/5 Jeff & Carla Cole 

[Please contact the church office (317-736-7849) for any addi-

tions or corrections to the Birthdays & Anniversaries.]  

 

Try using our Birthday & Anniversary calendar as a 

daily prayer calendar. By doing so, you will be praying for 
someone in our Good Shepherd church family almost eve-
ry day. A church with members who regularly pray for one 
another will truly be blessed. 

GOOD SHEPHERD LUTHERAN CHURCH  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

OFFICERS FOR 2022 
 

Chris Johnson, President 

Dan Bonham, Vice President 

Johannah Pollert, Secretary 

Larry Hill, Treasurer 

Rose Krimmel, Financial Secretaty 

Don Haddock, Board of Trustees 

Kevin Weber, Board of Deacons 

Shelley Hill, Board of Stewardship 

Heidi Baca, Board of Education 

Michelle Walker, Board of Missions 

Gerda Martin & Amy Houck, Board of Fellowship 

Kent Krimmel, Member at Large 

Randy Powers, Member at Large 
 

DEACONS 

Kevin Weber, Chairman 910-3288 

Brad Coy 317-346-0930 

Derek Runge 309-258-0603 

 

PRAYER CHAIN 
 

“The prayer of a righteous person 

 is powerful and effective.”  

(James 5:13-16) 
 

 “Devote yourselves to prayer.”  

(Colossians 4:2) 

 

Our church has a prayer chain that is available for all 

to use. If you, a family member or a friend have a 

prayer request, please contact Elaine Powers at 317-

736-8709 and she will be happy to put your request 

on the prayer chain. If you would like to join the 

prayer chain, call Elaine.  

 

PRAYER REQUEST: We have a Prayer Request 

button on the church website. Your Prayer request 

goes to the pastor and the prayer chain. There is pow-

er in prayer. Let the pastor and the prayer chain join 

you in your time of need or thanksgiving. Simply go 

to www.gslcfranklin.org and hit the Prayer Request 

button. 

 

http://www.gslcfranklin.org

